ASTON HOUSE
COW LANE

STEEPLE ASTON,

BICESTER, OXON

OX25 4SG

14th July 2011
The Planning department

Cherwell District Council

Bodicote House

Bodicote

Banbury

Oxon, OX15 4AA

Dear Sir/Madam

RE :PLANNING APPLICATION NO. 11/00114/F & 11/00115/CAC AT WINCOTE, COW LANE, STEEPLE ASTON

With reference to the above applications by Mr Squires, I write to raise strong objections to the proposal as outlined, due to the following valid reasons :-
1. The proposal involves significant demolition of the existing dwelling for which there is no real valid reason only to facilitate replacing it with an over dominate modern structure, built not in keeping with the vernacular style architecture found throughout the village, particularly within the conservation area in which the existing dwelling compliments. Quite clearly contrary to Policies G2 & EN4 of the Oxfordshire Structure Plan and C25 – C28 Of Cherwell District Council’s adopted local plan.
2. The construction of the proposed coach house adjacent to the access, will certainly mean removal or damage to the tree / hedgerow planting along Cow Lane, which will be detrimental to the setting within the conservation area and the lane in general. Furthermore the level of car parking (6 shown but 12 spaces could be accommodated) has been placed to cause a detrimental impact to the neighbouring properties and on those grounds should give the council a valid reason to refuse this application.
3. The design and layout of the proposed ‘dwelling’ gives rise to the question :- “is this a stepping stone application”, as the proposal clearly shows that with a simple change of use application (with very little alterations being required), this could become a hotel / motel. If the applicant requires more space for his family, I believe there are a number of alternative options available which would be acceptable to you the council and would not cause a detrimental impact on the setting within the conservation area and the people who live within the area around the site. The council are to be reminded that they have a statutory obligation to ensure that proposed development protects and enhances the local area, and to a degree the people’s lives living within it.
4. The increase in traffic movements during and after the construction would cause further damage to the lane, which is already in poor condition at the entrance to the site, which then becomes more of an agricultural right of way. Surface improvements of this section of road are not practical, which was sited by the highway comments relating to an earlier planning application of mine (planning app. No. 09/00179/f).

5. Referring to my application for a granny annexe to my property, under applications no. 09/00179/f – withdrawn & 09/01517/f, I firmly believe that the proposal at Wincote as outlined stands very little chance of being approved. The conservation officers comments were reason enough for myself to withdraw and re-evaluate my proposals by reducing it size, purely based on planning policies G2 & EN4 of the Oxfordshire Structure Plan and C25 – C28 Of Cherwell District Council’s adopted local plan. Therefore it stands to reason that the council must follow these principals in evaluating this out of keeping and very large design within an important setting which also has a detrimental effect of the setting of the grade II* Rousham eye catcher and views from the public footpath.

6. Another consideration (albeit not a reason for refusal) the council need to be aware of is that the local residents need to be assured that the development will not cause health / safety concerns for the people living within the effected area, due to unsuspected contamination. It was sited within my above application from Sean Gregory (the environmental officer) that the area around my Aston house site is underlain by the Northampton Sands Formation which may contain elevated levels of naturally occurring arsenic. With the significant level of development proposed, I believe this is an important consideration to raise with the planning department.
I do hope that the council take on board the contents of this letter and conclude that these applications should be refused.

Yours Sincerely

Tony Tyler
